
The Annual Parish Meeting held on 16th April 2025 – 

Village Hall Report from April 2024 to March 2025 from Alan Payne 
(Chairman)

We have completed planned work and general maintenance to improve and 
maintain the village hall, the following are  examples of tasks undertaken:

We have had  the conifer trees at the back of the hall reduced in height and 
trimmed back again along with other overgrown shrubs and trees. 

We have replaced the locks on some of the doors within the village hall, many  
were worn and failing to lock.

We had the lead on the roof valleys and to front porch stolen in early 
December, which caused water damage to the main hall ceiling, it was made 
water tight at the time whilst we sorted out the insurance claim for the 
damage.

We have replaced the lead with GRP, so hopefully we will not have any 
further issues.  

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the parish council for its 
continued support it gives the village hall. 

The committee continues to hold monthly meetings and new members are 
always welcome.  

 


